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HUNTING RETRIEVER CLUB, INC.

ANNUAL MEETING OF THE

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Minutes of Meeting

DATE: ___________June 7, 1986___________________________________________

The Annual Meeting of the Board of Directors of Hunting Retriever Club, Inc. was held on June 7, 1986.

HRC, Inc.

Special Membership Meeting

Holiday Inn, Forrest City, Arkansas

June 7, 1986

Agenda

Special meeting of the HRC, Inc. will be at the Holiday Inn, Forrest City, Arkansas, June 7, 1986

Meeting will begin at 8:00am

I. Call to order (24 clubs)

II. Roll Call

III. Minutes of Previous Meeting

IV. Officer reports

a. President

b. Vice-President

c. Treasurer

d. Secretary

V. Report of Standing Committees

b. Public Relations

VI. Report of Standing Committees

a. Fund Raising

b. Gun Safety

c. Judges Review

d. Grand Hunt

e. Membership

VII. Old Business

VIII. New Business

a. By-law change on Article VII

b. By-law changes on Articles II, V, and VI

c. Judges Training Clinic

d. Training Seminars

e. Any other new business

IX. Announcements

X. Adjourn

HRC Special Meeting – Minutes

June 7, 1986

Forest City, Arkansas

President Omar Driskell called the meeting to order at 8:15am, June 1, 1986.  24 clubs were reported represented, which constituted a quorum.

Minutes from the 1985 meeting were read and amended to include the mention of the 20 points required for an HR title.  The amendment passed.  The minutes were approved as amended.

President Driskell reported that there were currently 29 clubs and discussion ensued as to ways to expand membership.

A special thanks went to Jan Huthmacker for her work.

Marty Kirby was appointed new public relations director.

Dave Fullerton – Treasurer – reported a current balance of $2515.61.  See attached report.  A motion was made and passed to accept the Treasurer’s report.

Bruce Snyder – Secretary – mentioned that anyone needing a copy of minutes from the 1985 meeting should talk to him.

Brooks Minx reported on the NRA gun safety manual.  Discussion followed.

A motion was made that stated:  In all HRC licensed and preliminary hunts, only factory loaded poppers and shells may be used.

The motion passed 20 to 2

A motion was made that state:  All licensed HRC judges are required to take and pass a state or national hunter safety course.  Existing judges have 1 year from 6/7/86 to complete this requirement.  All new judges have 6 months.

The motion passed 15 to 7.

Fred Miller reported that UKC would administer judge’s tests.

President Driskell reported that the first Grand hunt would take place October 11, 1986 at Monroe, LA.

President Driskell tendered his resignation as nation president of the HRC, effectively immediately.

Vice President Bill Davin assumed the office President.

President Davin thanked Omar for his contribution to HRC.

Old Business

Discussion was held regarding the puppy class and it was tabled to the 1987 annual meeting.

New Business

Changes to the current by-laws were presented by Prsident Davin (see attached).

The proposed changes to articles II, V, and VI were tabled because the UKC said that they would address those issues.

A motion was made to accept the changes to Article III, sections A and B.  Section A was amended to read, “A general membership meeting of the HRC shall be held during the 2nd week of June of each year.  No licensed or preliminary HRC hunts will be permitted in conjunction or in competition with the general membership meeting.  The place and date…

The amendment passed and amended changes to the by-laws (both sections A and B) passed.

Nominations were opened for office of Vice president.  Dom Cignorelli, Butch Gandy, and Peter Plummer were nominated.

President Davin announced that ballots would be sent to all clubs for voting on Vice President within 2 weeks.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:35pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Bill Davin

Ex-President

3/28/91

UKC, Inc.

To:

All National HRC Officers & Club Presidents

From:
Andrew E. Johnson

Date:
September 9, 1985

Subject:
National HRC Meeting – October 11th – Memphis, Tennessee

Enclosed is the packet of information which all of the HRC, Inc. Presidents are receiving, plus the National Officers and Public Relations Director.  You are to review this packet yourselves, share it with you Club members and bring it to the National Meeting.

There are two HRC constitution and by-laws.  One is a copy of the original and one marked NEW is a proposed change to the original.

The third copy of a constitution is the National Plott Hound Association’s.  It is another example for ideas or guidelines.  The UKC registers thousands of this breed of coonhounds each year.  Some of their constitution applies to HRC, some doesn’t.  Two of the items from their constitution and by-laws of interest are the voting powers of their members and election of their officers and directors.  The copy of the ballot from the American Chesapeake Bay Retriever Club, is for another example of the way various groups run their voting.

There is a map enclosed of the location of the Hunt, National Meeting and Motel Hunt Headquarters.

The suggestions of the judge’s guidelines are enclosed as a result of the Advisory Committee meeting in Memphis in August.

There are also enclosed the suggested running rules changes and suggestions for a more detailed judges scoring sheet.

There is a lot of information here.  We realize that this is going to be very difficult to read, understand and have comments ready for the National Meeting.  The agenda will be followed and with the cooperation and positive suggestions of everyone present, we will have the basis for a stronger, better HRC, Inc. for the future.

Andrew Johnson

AEJ/skm

Publishers of Bloodlines, Coon Hound Bloodlines, and HR magazines

